
 
 
 

GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 
MINISTRY OF PERSONNEL, PUBLIC GRIEVANCES AND PENSIONS 

(DEPARTMENT OF PERSONNEL & TRAINING) 
LOK SABHA  

UNSTARRED QUESTION NO. 1619 
(TO BE ANSWERED ON 04.05.2016) 

 
MINORITY EMPLOYEES 

 
1619. SHRI ASADUDDIN OWAISI: 
 

Will the PRIME MINISTER be pleased to state: 
 
(a)  whether the Government has asked the Secretaries of all Union Ministries and heads 

of Central Public Sector Undertakings (CPSUs) to submit reports on the exact number 
of employees from the minority communities, especially Muslims in their respective 
offices; 

 
(b)  if so, the details thereof and the time fixed for submission of such report; 
 
(c)  whether all the Ministries and CPSUs have submitted their reports; 
 
(d)  if so, the details thereof showing increase or decrease in the number of such 

employees from minority communities; and 
 
(e)  the corrective steps taken or being taken if any, by the Government in this regard? 
 

ANSWER 
 
Minister of State in the Ministry of Personnel, Public Grievances and Pensions and Minister 
of State in the Prime Minister’s Office. (DR. JITENDRA SINGH) 

(a) to (e):    The Department of Personnel & Training has been collecting annual data on 
recruitment of minority communities since 2006-2007. 
 
  Accordingly, this year also the Central Ministries/ Departments have been requested 
in April 2016 to furnish the annual data for 2015-2016. 

However, no segregated data on recruitment is collected religion-wise. 

As per data received for the year 2013-14, 7.89% of minorities were recruited.  As per 
data received for the year 2014-15, 8.56% of minorities have been recruited in Government 
Services. 
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